
Streets, Lands & Buildings (SL&B) – February 13, 2025 

 

Present – Susie Rahe, Marcia Mazur, Jeff Bourdo & Matt Lenke.  Denny Henline joined after 

Jeff & Matt left 

1) New Truck – Truck has been delivered but can’t get outfitted until July.  Told Jeff to 

work on getting decaled beforehand. 

2) Curb quote on 314 W Front Street – Advised Jeff & Matt they need to check their mail 

box on a regular basis so things are addressed timely.  

3) Zoning – Asked Jeff & Matt to take a road trip to Elmore to measure the widths of their  

sidewalks & Pemberville’s. 

4) Parking Lot/Street behind businesses – Jeff has yet to seek quotes to repave as asked at 

the January meeting.  He indicated he will get with Eric Campbell to have a better 

understanding of the property lines when meeting with prospective contractors.  

5) Cedar Street – The “No Semi Sign” was just placed on the stop sign at Cedar & Front.  

Photos were shared with a semi that just went down Cedar (appears to have left 

Frobose’s).  If the Village wants to entertain turning Cedar into a One-Way Street, a 

traffic study should be performed.  Jeff to inquire with the county about doing a “Traffic 

Study”.  Rahe will inquire with the Village’s engineer. 

6) Bierly Ave – Trash alongside the road to be picked up by “Welcome to Pemberville” 

sign. 

7) Town Hall lobby – Plans are to paint after Art show. 

8) Memorial Park  

(1) Grey Building Replacement doors – Jeff had not contacted Northwood Door as 

asked at the January meeting.  Told Jeff he needed to call asap to get them ordered 

so they can be installed the first part of April   

(2) Restrooms – Paint inside bathroom dividers – Winter Project 

(3) Splash Pad – Tree hanging over the pad still needs trimmed  

(4) Pool showers need painted before poxy floors are replaced 

(5) Basket Ball Court & Baseball fields – Meeting scheduled Saturday morning MNL 

& Baseball association  

(6) Pool Opening – 1st of May 

9) Kahler Woods – Discussed the logging project and the need for Lands & Bldgs to take 

over managing the project  

10) Walking Trail Signs – Mayor asked that the new signs be installed.  Mayor needs to 

advise what signs go where. 

11) Denny Henline inquired: 

(1) Adding sidewalks on College Ave from Elm Street to the IGA & Bond & Perry 

(2) Replacing sidewalks at the school & College Ave where a resident’s tree has 

buckled the sidewalk 

(3) Shared photos about tree removals 

(4) Indicated Street signs need replaced at the school 

(5) Asked that the potholes at the recycle bins be filled  

Next meeting – March 13, 2025 @ 1:30pm  



 

 


